The Honorable Board of Lyon County Commissioners met this day, Thursday, September 16, 2021, at 9:01 a.m. in the Dayton Utilities Conference Room, 34 Lakes Blvd., Dayton, Nevada.

1. Roll Call

Present: Vida Keller, Wes Henderson, Robert Jacobson

Via Zoom: Ken Gray and Dave Hockaday

Staff: District Attorney Steve Rye and County Manager Jeff Page

2. Invocation given by John Poundstone of Joy Church

John Poundstone gave the invocation.

3. Pledge of Allegiance

4. Public Participation

Russel Wright gave his appreciation to the Board members for bringing the meetings to the community. He also stated the arrangements he made for lunch.

Helaine Morres, Dayton Chamber of Commerce representative, welcomed the Commissioners and gave a report of upcoming events.

Sara Adler, with the Healthy Communities Coalition, gave her appreciation of the board and wanted to increase their communication.

5. For Possible Action: Review and adoption of agenda

Comm. Henderson moved to approve the agenda. Comm. Jacobson seconded and the motion passed 5-0.

6. Presentation of awards and/or recognition of accomplishments

There was none given.

7. Commissioners/County Manager reports

Comm. Hockaday thanked Steve Rye for his assistance with the Cemetery issues. Troy Villines also helped, and he identified cemetery property that is owned by the County. He had a meeting with Andrew Haskin, the Community Development Director.

Comm. Jacobson acknowledged the Fernley Intermediate School and their 9/11 presentation and memorial. He met with Wendy at Healthy Communities and reviewed their services.

Comm. Henderson went to the CAMPO and Central Lyon County Park meetings.

Comm. Keller went to the 9/11 presentation at the Fernley Intermediate School, and the service at the City of Fernley park was exceptional.

County Manager Jeff Page reported staff shortages due to COVID and asked for patience. He commented there were meetings regarding Waste Management, Master Plan, and Citizen Advisory Board's interaction with the Planning Commission. He reported there will be potential agenda items in the future. Later this month is the National Association of Counties Annual Meeting. Josh Foli, Shayla Holmes and himself will be presenting.

Comm. Jacobson asked for details for the raffle basket for the National Association of Counties meeting.

Jeff Page confirmed the Counties participate to help with fundraising by supplying a raffle basket. It typically is donations from the community.

Comm. Henderson thanked staff for the workshops and the information received.

8. Elected Official's reports

District Attorney Steve Rye thanked staff for their assistance with the cemetery.

9. Appointed Official's reports 9.a. Human Services